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DEUTSCHE STIFTUNG FUR INTERNATIONALE RECHTLICHE ZUSAMMENARBEIT E.V. | IRZ

Multilateral internship programme 2023
for administrative judges

Programme Description

In cooperation with the Bund deutscher Verwaltungsrichter und Verwaltungsrichterinnen
(BDVR) and the Ministries of Justice of the federal states of Germany the Deutsche Stiftung
fur internationale rechtliche Zusammenarbeit e.V. (IRZ) will organise this year again an intern-
ship programme for administrative judges respectively for other members of the judiciary
who are involved in legal proceedings in administrative disputes.

For the participation in the programme a very good command of the German language is
essential.

The arrival of the participants is scheduled for 24 October 2023. During the period of October
25 — 28 an introductory course into German administrative law will take place in Bonn. On 29
October the participants will travel to the respective locations where the internships will take
place.

During the period of 30 October to 4 November the participants will have the opportunity to get
to know the procedure in German administrative courts and to exchange experiences with their
German colleagues.

On 5 November the participants will travel back to Bonn, where an evaluation seminar will be
held on 6 November. The return to the home countries is scheduled for 7 November 2023.

The organisers will provide the following benefits for the participants:

- free board and lodging during the introductory and the evaluation seminar

- travel costs from Bonn to the place of internship and back

- free accommodation (depending on availability in a host family or a boarding house) during
the internship period

- a monetary subsistence allowance for necessary expenditures during the internship period
in the total amount of 220,- €

According to international practice the participants have to bear the travel costs to and from
Germany themselves.

Furthermore, participants are obliged to conclude an international health insurance policy at
their own expense that covers the medical treatment costs incurred during their stay in
Germany as a result of an acute illness or accident - including medical treatment due to an
epidemic or pandemic disease such as COVID-19.

For any questions concerning the internship programme please contact Ms Rita Tenhaft
(phone: +49 /228 / 9555 — 108, email: tenhafti@irz.de ).
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